Supervisor’s Report

Wednesday, Dec. 4, 2024

The purpose of this report is simply to update the board on the general, administrative-type work that
goes on between regular board meetings.

While some of these matters may come before the board at some point, my intent is not to opine on any
of them here — those sorts of discussions are more appropriate for the “Action Items” portion of the
agenda.

Nor will this forum be used for any manner of politicking.

With only two weeks on the job, there is a fair amount to report.

I’'ve had a number of meetings and discussions with staff, heads of committees and commissions, and
board members, with more to come. I’'m eager to dig in, and continue to work together, as we enter
budgeting season.

For FY 2025 budgeting purposes, | received an estimate from PK Striping for painting on Reynolds Street
and crosswalks near LPS. This work could be scheduled for early spring.

Clerk Brookfield and | had our first meeting with firefighters, pursuant to our current contract. That
contract expires April 1. We received their initial proposal and had some preliminary discussions. Further
talks will likely wait until after the first of the year.

I've received applications for the Planning Commission and ZBA, and a resignation from Board of Review.
With Trustee Scales’ election, we currently have an opening on the sewer commission. We can also add
members to the parks and recreation committee. Otherwise, with tonight’s appointments, all boards and
commission are full.



